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Location:  NTCCP, 2133 Market St, Ste 220, Camp Hill, PA
Present:  Bob Eisenhour, Dave Walker (ex officio), Eric Selvey, Kevin Wagner, Lucy Twitchell, Paul Foltz, Steve Creps and Terry Karanen

Absent:  Chuck Atwell and Kit Nease
Guests:  None
1) Call to order – A quorum was established and the meeting was called to order at 5:18pm by Paul.
2) Request for an abbreviated meeting – Due to the Board meeting being preceded by the Board of Directors Retreat, Paul called for a motion to establish an abbreviated Board meeting. The motion was made by Terry and seconded by Lucy. There was no discussion and Paul called the vote. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed.
3) Additions to/Deletions from the Agenda and Approval:  There was no official agenda for this abbreviated meeting.
4) Approval of Minutes from February 20, 2011:  At Paul’s request a motion to postpone the approval of the Minutes from February 20, 2011 was made by Eric and seconded by Steve. There was no discussion and the vote was called by Paul. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed.  
5) Reports

A) Secretary (written):  There was a brief discussion of Terry’s report, but no questions.
B) Treasurer (written):  A motion to accept the Treasurer's reports was made by Terry and seconded by Eric. The reports were discussed and the vote called by Paul. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed. 
C) Fundraising (written):  There were no questions on Eric’s written report. He did indicate that the committee would be moving forward on the possibility of having Ann Hampton Calloway sing with us next season, and that the “Singing Revolution” fundraiser suggested by Kevin would be discussed at the next committee meeting. The Fundraising Committee will now meet on the second Sunday of each month. Paul announced that Eric had agreed to take over the chair position for the committee. This was agreed to unanimously by the Board. Eric asked that the Board be aware of people who might be willing to serve on the committee as more people will be needed. Paul made note that the Board officially expresses its appreciation to Eric and everyone who served on the Oscar Party event for the hard work and results for that fundraiser.
Upcoming Farm Show events were then discussed along with other events that could cause conflicts. Since the last Board meeting, the Executive Committee approved the Monster Truck (March 19) and Bullride Mania (April 9) events at the Farm Show. The EC was deadlocked on the Firemen’s Expo (May 21-22) due to conflicts with our concert in Lancaster on May 20 and the possibility of participating as hosts of another event in Boiling Springs on May 23 (the showing of the film “Bullied” and guest speaker, Jamie Nabozny). After much discussion (including the possible need to schedule a makeup rehearsal for May 23 if we are not able to rehearse if we sing that night), it was determined that Terry would create a ballot to be given out at the next rehearsal to gauge availability and willingness of the singers for these event. Terry will also email the singers to make sure they bring along their appointment books and schedulers to the next rehearsal.
D) Public Relations (written):  Kevin’s report was discussed, but there were no questions. Paul began a discussion on Terry’s request to have HMC host the Wings Foundation at our June 12 concert (this would include allowing Wings to have a table to sell their items). Lucy moved that this be allowed and the motion was seconded by Eric. After limited discussion Paul called the vote. Ayes - 5; Nays - 0; Abstain - 2. Motion passed.
E) Production:  Paul did write a report, but apologized for not emailing it. Paul noted that our budgeted compensation for our accompanist for the NJ concert on April 3 is $50. Since we will not have our own accompanist and will be using the NJGMC accompanist, Taotoa Liu, she should be compensated. NJGMC informed Paul that her normal fee with them is $150. A motion was made by Eric to pay Taotoa the $150; the motion was seconded by Bob. With no further discussion, Paul called the vote. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed.
Paul commented that the 2011-2012 season dates and venues have been recommended as follows:

December 4, 2011:  Christmas Cabaret, Maennerchor
February 17, 2012 (tentative*+):  Joint concert with CPWC, location TBA

February 18, 2012 (tentative+):  Joint concert with CPWC, UCH

February 19, 2012 (tentative+):  Joint concert with CPWC, Unity, Enola

June 8, 9 & 10, 2012:  25th Anniversary Concert – “Family Jewels:  25 Years of Songs and Silliness”, Theatre Harrisburg Production Center

* Tentative performance based on whether CPWC is interested

+ Tentative date pending confirmation of Oscar Party date

Terry moved that the dates and locations be approved by the Board and the motion was seconded by Lucy. With no further discussion, Paul called the vote. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed.
F) Conductor Search (written):  Not discussed.
G) 25th Anniversary Committee:  No report or discussion. A date and time for the next meeting has not yet been agreed upon by the members. Paul will continue to attempt to set this up.
6) New Business

A) Lancaster Pride Concert:  Paul announced that HMC has been asked to share a time slot with CPWC on June 18 at Lancaster Pride. Terry moved that the Board present this idea to the singers and the motion was seconded by Bob. With no further discussion the vote was called by Paul. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed. Terry will add this date to the ballot he will prepare for the next rehearsal.
B) Nevin Buck:  Eric moved that HMC dedicate the June concerts to former HMC member Nevin Buck, who recently passed away. The motion was seconded by Terry. There was limited discussion and the vote was called by Paul. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed.
7) Adjournment:  With no further items for the good of the organization, Terry moved that we adjourn; the motion was seconded by Bob and the vote called by Paul. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Abstain - 1. Motion passed and meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary on March 21, 2011.
